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December 10, 2022 

Dear Rabbi Portowicz,  

Thank you so much for your most inspiring and timeless message 

you imparted to our girls here at Neemas Bais Yaakov. You held the 

girls captivated throughout your speech and you seemed to know 

instinctively how to speak on their level. We greatly appreciated the 

time and effort you invested in coming to speak to us.  

  With much appreciation,  

Mrs. Sanzer and the students of Neemas Bais Yaakov 


